Hey Gators!
It feels like a very long time since we have been together!  I hope you are all doing well and keeping busy.  I miss you all very much.  I’m sad that we won’t be able to be together, but I am happy to be able to keep your math experience going in the best way possible at this time. Please check my teacher page at the beginning of the week to see some fun ways that you can continue learning math.

Every week we will have a focus topic.  The first week’s focus will be on addition and subtraction.  You will find an attached document that is a choice board. You should need very minimal materials.  A deck of cards and some paper and pencils should suffice. The idea is for you to choose 2 things from the board each day.  I would like you to pick one from the hands-on side and one from the online side.  You should spend 15 minutes on each activity you choose, or longer if you like (or are bored ).  Begin easy, and then try to challenge yourself a little. There are only four choices for each side this week, as Friday is a holiday.  In addition to the choice board, I will post a word problem.  My challenge for you all is to come up with your own word problem.  You can have your parent’s e-mail it to me, and I will post it for your classmates to try and solve.  Be creative and try to get your friends thinking again!  

Parents- Please e-mail me with your e-mail address.  I would ask that you put your child’s name as the subject so I can keep them all straight. My e-mail address is: sharon.gardiner@nbed.nb.ca  As we move forward with this new learning experience, we will be using some online resources such as Reflex and Dreambox.  These have already been implemented for your kids, so I will send you their necessary username and passwords through your e-mail.  Please don’t hesitate to e-mail me at any time if you have any concerns or questions.  Have a great first week, and don’t forget to get some fresh air and exercise!

[bookmark: _GoBack]Word Problem #1-  Mrs. Gardiner has been busy reading the last few weeks.  She read for awhile on Friday, she read 47 pages on Saturday, and she read 39 pages Sunday.  When she picked up her book next, she was on page 144.  How many pages did she read on Friday?
